


Tax Compliance Update 
August 27, 2012 
Page 2 
 
 

 

• Enables the State of Wisconsin Investment Board to more effectively respond to 
requests from managers and funds, which periodically request proof of the 
Wisconsin Retirement Trusts’ qualification under IRC Section 401(a). 

 
NEXT STEPS 
 
The favorable determination letter is dependent upon ETF’s timely adoption of the 
proposed amendments submitted with the request for the determination letter and the 
Voluntary Correction Program (VCP) filing. The amendments are: 
  

• Certain technical statutory changes (ETF submitted a bill draft to the Legislative 
Reference Bureau during last legislative session); 
 

• Administrative rule changes (a scope statement is being drafted and will be 
submitted prior to the beginning of the next legislative session); and 

 
• Documentation of specific procedural changes (changes are being drafted).  

 
ETF will notify the IRS when the required amendments have been adopted.  This will 
fully complete the requirements of the VCP filing and determination letter.  
 
The current determination letter expires January 31, 2014.  ETF must reapply for a 
favorable determination letter during each successive filing period applicable to the 
WRS.  These subsequent filings should be a simple process.  Maintaining a current 
favorable determination letter will serve to assure retirees, participants, and employers 
that the plan is qualified and there will be no unfavorable tax consequences associated 
with deferring compensation into the WRS.  
 
ETF staff will be available at the Board meeting to answer any questions you may have. 
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